SURVEYORS CREEK PUBLIC SCHOOL P&C MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday 22nd May 2018
MEETING OPENED:

3.32pm
Meeting held in School Staff Room.
MEETING CHAIRED BY Nicole Hancock
Attendees:
Robyn Koen, Kelly Touma, Catherine Mcann Smith, Kathy Browne, Kirrily Everett, Elanor Hobbs, Cherie Lilley, Diane Clark, Lisa Cammans, Sue Burke, Nikki Sutherland, Manaj Shalma, Pricilla Quinlan
Apologies:      Vicki Hope, Belinda Rushbrook, Glenda Pagacs and Belinda Boyd, Kylie Hoegel, Nicole Timbs 
MINUTES 
Previous minutes read and accepted:

Accepted by Lisa Cammans and seconded by Kelly Touma
BUSINESS ARISING

· Photo Day Sibling photos starting first in the morning worked well even with a few teething problems this order will be kept. It was also suggested that we look at getting another photographer in to have two class photos going at once.
CORRESPONDENCE IN
· Tania Davis
· Letter for financial assistance for sport for Jarred Potts, Tyler Rushbrook, Taj Jelacic and Holly Amies
· School Newsletter
· Fundraising information.
· P & C Federation nomination emails 
· Rebel Sport funding Email.
· Letter of Thanks from John Lister 
CORRESPONDENCE OUT

· Cheque for stage 3 cake stall
REPORTS:
Treasurer

· Reports attached.
· $79,948.36 @today - P&C Account
· $7,618.94 @ today – Canteen Accoun
Canteen
· Cherie gives thanks to all of her helpers. Mexcan Monday is in its 3rd week and is going well with about 70 orders on average. We now accept the removal of cheese.
· The school Athletics carnival will be on a Wednesday so it has been decided that the canteen will be closed on this day.

· Parmalat (milk supplier) has asked us to sign another contract to keep our fridge, they have verbally offered sporting equipment as an incentive when we receive this in writing we will sign.
Fundraising
· Mother’s Day raised $2,696.00
· The next school Disco will be on Wednesday 30/05/18. The OOSH Require a letter informing them of the use of the hall Robyn to do. Kelly has asked for Teacher participation 
· There will be a cake stall Thursday 21/06/18 Early Stage 1 and support. 
Uniforms

· Nicole has a meeting with a Lowes rep Layla tomorrow where she will give samples of the affected shirts. 
· PSSA Socks at Lowes there has been a problem with the sizing being only 2-8 which is what was organised with Philipa. The issue with supply has been sorted out. Nicole has asked to be notified if the school is informed that it is not.
PRINCIPALS REPORT 
· The School Plan submitted. 
· All of the paperwork has been submitted for the shade sails over the new playground the total is approx $29,900.00. The school will pay and then be reimbursed by the P&C. 
· Kathy is looking into Asphalt to create scooter path. She will also purchase scooters and provide storage and helmets (the children will wear hats under the helmets). 
· Staffing- a ft position has been filled by Shay Larrent who will start after Mat Leave. John Lister will retire at the end of term 2 Pricilla Quinlan will take the class ft and Sue Burke will be AP. Lizzy Chase will be moving to another school, the school will apply to have these hours replaced with a ft teaching position.
· When faced with the removal of school Banking the school now have 15 Volunteers so far.
· The Crossing and the carpark remain a major point of safety concern with parents parking in the teacher’s carpark calling their children through the carpark or across the road and abusing Carl our crossing attendant. This behaviour is not only antisocial but it is extremely dangerous. The school now has to lock the gate to the carpark and they are looking into changing signs at the kiss and drop that mean the car and only idle there for 2minutes.   
· Kathy has obtained a quote for a mural it is $13,000.00 so will be put on the back burner for now.

·  Kathy has had a meeting with OOSH and they have agreed to a 1yr Contract. They have also paid the electricity bill for the summer holidays, and the issues of child safety and the toilet cleanliness.

· Kathy has asked on Red day that Sherbets and iceblocks not be served at the end of lunch and that Iceblocks not be served at recess at all on red day. It was also raced that only one cold item at a time, Robyn asked that this is communicated with the children as it is not a volunteers responsibility to police this. The result is the addition of this in the PBL Boards being placed at the canteen.   
.
GENERAL BUSINESS
· Catherine let us know about the GPLA night coming up Tuesday 5/6/18. This night will be more of an expo feel with more variety for parents. She says you need to register through survey monkey.
· Nicole asked about the sports in school program and where this is compulsory as the cost is high. Catherine has reassured her that the children who are unable to pay will not miss out they will go this a class teacher practice the skills.  

· Sue Burke has confirmed the PBL sign for the canteen
· Bellinda Boyde will bring flyers up regarding the art competition previously discussed
· Nikki Sutherland and Pricilla Quinlan would like to hold a colour fun run. They wanted to know if there would be an issue with the substance being thrown at the kids. The P & C don’t see a problem as long as the kids can wear mufti.

· The School Spetacular will be music through the ages.  

NEXT MEETING
· TUESDAY 26th June 2018 @ 6.30pm  in the staffroom 

MEETING CLOSED:

8.32pm
Minutes taken by Robyn Koen.
